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Dear Chair Feldman and The Education, Energy, and the Environment Committee,

On behalf of CI Renewables, I respectfully urge a favorable vote on SB 931.  CI Renewables is a developer,

owner, and operator of commercial and industrial scale solar power generation assets – predominantly

serving hospitals, governments, and large energy users.  Since 2010, we’ve developed and built complex

renewable projects totaling over 200MWs spread throughout Maryland, New Jersey, California, and

Virginia.  In 2021, we moved our headquarters to Baltimore City so we could invest in Maryland’s

economy and grow the commercial and industrial solar market. We’ve only just begun and have already

delivered 30MWs of solar energy to Howard County Government as part of the largest Power Purchasing

Agreement in the state. We are currently developing projects in Baltimore City, Baltimore County, Anne

Arundel County and Howard County.

Clarity and transparency in the land use, zoning, permitting and regulatory process surrounding

renewable energy development in the State is vital. It is one of the fundable pillars that creates a stable,

investable market, and is therefore critical to reaching our RPS target. To begin the years’ long process of

designing, developing, permitting, and constructing a solar energy facility in the State, it is absolutely

critical that all stakeholders have clear visibility as to which permits are required and which of our many

agencies or government authorities have jurisdiction over which parts of the process. It is also

paramount that the renewable energy industry can trust the regulations and precedent set forth before

them when they start into a new project development process.

This bill seeks to provide that clarity, transparency and security - simply by codifying the clear precedent

set forth to date. We believe this precedent is equitable, leaving jurisdiction for projects under 2MWs,

regardless of co-location, with the host Counties. This is particularly appropriate considering that

projects like these can only serve and sell electricity to County and local governments, agricultural users,

and non-profit customers, almost all of which will be part of that same local community.

We thank Sen. Hester for her leadership on this bill and commend her for her unrelenting commitment

to her Howard County constituency!
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